
January 2018 Newsletter

Happy New Year!

Wishing each and every one of you a
wonderful New Year!

Voting for Board of Directors and Officers

The following officers have been voted in for a one-year term:

PRESIDENT: Michael Worley 
 VICE PRESIDENT: Letty Baumgardner 

 TREASURER: Dick Cox 
 SECRETARY: Mickey Razy

The following Board of Directors have been voted in for a 3-year term:

Doug Becker 
 Tim Lombardi 

 Pam Nessenson

Environmental Trust Account

The El Dorado Gun Club is establishing a trust account: “Environmental Trust”
account in the amount of $10,000. There is an organization out there that is looking
to close down gun clubs in California. We have been notified that we are on a list of
potential gun clubs that they are looking at. They are looking at lead fragments and
dissolved lead that can potentially be transported off the shooting range property and
into creeks during erosive rainfall. In an effort to be pro-active, the officers and BOD
have retained a lawyer that has been dealing with this sort of investigation. We are
working closely with NRA representatives, lawyers and Environmental Specialists to
do whatever we need to do to keep our gun club open and free of potential closure.

Your donation of $5, $10, $15 or $20 can be a huge help to keep our club open, and
help us be pro-active in maintaining that our club be environmentally safe for our
community. Any contribution you can give would be greatly appreciated.

Thank you!

Good turnout at the X Shoot

On Saturday, December 9th, many of our members came out to take part in the 
 in the Xavier Martinez' X-Shoot. Thanks to all of you that participated!

 

http://www.edrgc.com/


Winter MultiPlex Shoot January 6, 2018

Saturday January 6th, from 9:00 am to 12:30 pm with signups at 8:00 am

ANNUAL BANQUET

We are gearing up for our Annual Banquet on Tuesday, January 16, 2018 at the
American Legion Hall. Last year it was such a great venue we decided to do it again at
the same location! Tickets will be available for sale online, through several Range
Safety Officers, and of course I will have all tickets available for sale at the Mountain
Democrat, 2889 Ray Lawyer Drive, Placerville. Please call me first (530) 409-3006 to
make sure I am at the office.



....................................Until next month.......take care! Letty B
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